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Meeting:	Term 2 2023
Date/Time:	Thursday 2 June 
Location:	Forrest Primary School Library & via Zoom https://us02web.zoom.us/j/82339580242
Attendance: Ali Sewter, Lucy Clynes, Teresa Gorondi (acted as Secretary), Tui Davidson, Patricia Solares Poggi, Rebecca Underwood, Michael Hoy, Uli Putz, Vanessa Dayeh, Samantha X, Katherine X.
1. Welcome & apologies  	
Teresa noted Rebecca Kirkwood was an apology for this meeting. 

The committee welcomed our new Communications Officer, Vanessa Dayeh. 
 
2. Discussion items	
a) Emergency access 

Emergency access at the far end of the school continues to be a problem. The school has indicated it is comfortable using the double gates near the senior hall as its access point, however the committee notes continued restricted access to the oval. Multiple options to escalate the issue were discussed, and the committee agreed to consolidate the history of our requests for resolution and escalate with the Directorate in the first instance. If not resolved, further options such as engaging CECA or Worksafe ACT could be considered. 

b) Community engagement activities for 2023

Michael advised the committee that EOI’s for Chess have been distributed through our social media channels and with QR codes posted around the school access points. He is also exploring soccer, Auskick and coding for T3 and will distribute EOI’s for interest if providers and rooms (coding) can be secured. 

The first coffee cart will be available tomorrow morning (2 June) to coincide with the Kindergarten assembly. 

Further activities being explored are:
· T2 – working bee/Queen’s Jubilee grant tree planting 
· T3 – outdoor movie night (8 September) – could be used as a fundraiser with food and merchandise. Senior school students select the movie.
· T4 – shivoo and slime/colour run.
· T3/4 – another coffee cart (Y4 assembly? October?)
· 2024 T1 – P&C AGM / Welcome BBQ

The committee also discussed a junior disco and the school’s preference to hold it during school hours. 
In the absence of a licence for these activities, the school and P&C have agreed to use a Hire Agreement to cover services for the remainder of 2023 while a licence is negotiated. 

c) FOOSHC update									Ali Sewter

FOOSHC continues to have staffing challenges which is consistent with the sector more broadly. Pay continues to be a factor, despite FOOSHC paying above award and offering other support and incentives. 

Kylie and Kiera are speaking at and attending the international playworks conference in Scotland, which is an extraordinary achievement for both and we wish them well. An additional 5 staff are traveling on Uni holidays and George Kelly has left to take a role elsewhere. 

The committee discussed recruitment strategies and whether a formal partnership with UC or other may help establish a steady pipeline of staff for placements. Ali will explore this. 

d) Approved Provider training 							Ali Sewter

All committee members must be undertaken approved provider training as part of their regulatory obligations. Ali is trying to secure online training as the regular provider is unavailable for in-person training. 
e) AEDC data opportunity 

Samantha spoke about the Australian Early Development Census (AEDC) data for the southern Canberra region and how it can be used to inform schools and OOSHC services of children in their early years and provides a map of developmental outcomes. 2021 data is now available and an industry session to go through the data is being held on 5 June. Ali and Teresa will attend. 
The committee discussed with Samantha and Katherine how the AECD data could be used by FOOSHC (and the school) to focus community engagement activities where it is most needed for our school area. It also discussed opportunities to work with the school to support their activities.
It was discussed that government investment (e.g. grants) are often tied to this data and could also be accessed to support activities. 
Information on the 2021 data can be found at: Australian Early Development Census (aedc.gov.au).
Katherine spoke about her work with the Be You Framework and that both the school and FOOSHC are registered participants. Be You is the national mental health in education initiative delivered by Beyond Blue and funded by the Commonwealth Government. It is a free service that supports educators from early learning services and schools to develop a positive, inclusive and resilient learning community. 
The committee discussed ways Be You could be used to develop community activities and agreed to do more work to develop options for discussion at the next meeting (and once the data has been sourced). 
3. Standing items 
a) Minutes of the AGM meeting

Moved by Teresa Gorondi, seconded by Michael Hoy.

b) Minutes of the last meeting 

Moved by Teresa Gorondi, seconded by Patricia Solares Poggi.

c) Action list review									Chair

See below.

d) Principal’s/School’s Leadership team report				 	 Chair

Tabled. The school sent its apologies for not attending as representatives were sick. 

e) Mental health and coping strategies 						Chair

Discussed at item 2 e)

f) Deakin Preschool liaison report						  Preschool liaison

Not present.

g) Parent Rep Liaison report							             Parent rep

Nil. The committee discussed the challenges of parent reps engaging their classes and how to improve this. Various strategies were discussed and Teresa undertook to get an updated parent rep list from the school and Michael would reach out to them to provide some ideas for engagement. 

h) Board report									Lucy Clines

Lucy discussed the Working Group being established to explore wrap-around care for the Pre-school. It would be comprised of school, Board and P&C membership. Teresa is the current representative but welcomes other interested people who may wish to participate. 

The Board discussed the school’s NAPLAN results and Forrest was rated as middle of the road. The school will present these to the next P&C meeting in T3. The Board also discussed the school budget and the challenges caused by staffing and late enrolments. 

The committee discussed whether the school conducted exit interviews to determine why children were leaving the school, and Patricia noted the Directorate seeks this information at the time of applications to change schools within the ACT. Teresa undertook to ask the school if they have access to this data. 

Lucy advised that the school would be changing platforms, from Seesaw to Toddle. 

i) P&C Council report
None.
4. Any other business	Chair
a) Welcome committee process 
Uli had prepared a discussion paper about the challenges for new students and families, particularly those from overseas, who join the school community mid-year and struggle to source reliable information about the school and the community. Patricia also spoke about the challenges of linking into the school community and activities that were being run. 
The committee agreed to work on developing a welcome pack of information that could be shared with new students and families, which included a list of volunteers who would be happy to meet and share information and experiences. 
It was discussed that Marina could be a first point of contact for providing this information as many families use the Uniform Shop. Information on the P&C website and Facebook would also be useful. 
The committee also discussed promoting regular play activities, such as meeting on the school oval on one weekend day a month so new families could meet people and establish connections. 

5. Thanks & Conclusion	Chair 








ACTION LOG
	
	ACTION
	RESPONSIBILITY 
	STATUS

	Actions from Meeting 16 March 2023

	1.
	Request to school for a full year calendar online of annual events
	TG
	Done

	
	Draft letter to families either via voluntary contributions or other means to collection anonymous donations.
	Unassigned
	

	
	Investigate ‘wishlist’ on whether costs of junior hall floor replacement should be covered by Directorate under terms of licence.
	TG
	Done 

	2. 
	Prepare short scoping document on a welcome committee to provide info for new FPS families - Uli to put together a short scoping document 
	UP
	Done

	
	Schedule morning coffee cart
	LC
	Done 

	
	Follow up with School on progress on Parent Reps 

	TG/MH
	In progress 

	
	Follow up with school Board on plan to manage enrolments in 2024.

	LC
	Done 

	
	Follow up with lawyers re clause relating to senior hall access requires amendment to allow morning access until 9.30am for before school care. Additional requirement for access to the junior hall for professional development sessions each term.

	TG
	

	
	Pursue options for after school activities

	MH
	In progress 

	3.
	Investigate whether costs of junior hall floor replacement currently on fundraising ‘wishlist’ should be covered by Directorate under terms of licence.

	TG
	In progress – TG to discuss further quotes with the school, but notes it is not part of the licence so the P&C has no obligation to contribute to costs. 

	4. 
	Emergency access – prepare a letter for the Directorate to seek resolution
	TG
	

	
	A welcome pack will be developed and shared online and at the Uniform Shop
	UP/VD
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